MANAGER'S REPORT

Discussion and Possible Action Item:  Manager will report on activities related to the Authority.

Background 

Manager will report on activities related to the Authority over the last month including but not limited to the following items:
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility

The Authority contractor will be increasing staff to handle bulk paint during the dry season.  This will raise the supply of recycled, and hopefully sales of the paint.  This action will also aide in improving expenses at the facility.  While other operations have seen a decrease in activity, this facility continues to see an increase. 

American Canyon Sanitary Landfill

The Authority received a Notice of Administrative Civil Liability Complaint for failure to submit its 2006/2007 annual storm water report.  The Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority did submit their 2006-2007 annual report as required.  However, we provided the wrong WDID Number on the report.  American Canyon Sanitary Landfill completed their closure in 2006 and was directed by Regional Board staff to apply and receive a new WDID Number.   This was accomplished and a new number was issued.  The existing number was not terminated at that time.   Unfortunately, the old number has been used to file both the 2006/2007 report and the 2007/2008 report.  We are working with Regional Board staff to correct the error.   Since the Authority did submit a report the Regional Board staff will recommend dismissing the complaint.

Loop Trail and public access
Authority and the City of American Canyon staff are continuing to work toward providing a loop trail around American Canyon Sanitary Landfill.  Staff has agreed to a set of guiding principles that will lead to the development of a proposed MOU between the City and the Authority.  
Microturbine Project

The problems with the gas compression and conditioning skid have been resolved.  Problems with unit 2 & 3 are now being addresses by Ingersoll-Rand, providers of the microturbines.  P.G. & E has approved the incentive payment and the Authority should receive payment of $ 273,000 within the next two weeks.   
Meeting locations

The City of American Canyon Police Department Conference Room is no longer available.  Staff will prepare a By-Laws amendment to remove it from the rotation.
SWANA Activities
The Annual SWANA Conference is scheduled for October 21-23 in Tampa, Florida.
